


Campbell Township
Minutes of Regular Meeting
January 9, 2025

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Dennis Pepper.
Present:  Dan Jackson, Kyle Shellenbarger, Denise Newman, Nicole Klahn, and Dennis Pepper. 
5 visitors attended.
The pledge was given.
Agenda was approved (Shellenbarger, Jackson).
Minutes of December meeting were approved (Shellenbarger, Jackson).
Public Comment –None
Treasurer’s Report – Financial report was approved (Pepper, Newman). 
Financials – Discussion was had about the 4 CD’s that are coming due in January. Interest rates have fallen.
Approval of Bills $20,113.52 were approved (Pepper, Shellenbarger).
Clarksville-Morrison Lake Sewer Report was given by Dan Jackson. A price increase has been sent to residents.
The Fire Department Report was given by Chief Paul Immoos. Christmas party went well. They need to order 3 more sets of turnout gear. The Chief’s meeting is next week. 
Park and Cemetery Report was given by Joe Fahrni. Three quotes were given for brush hog and tiller. Lowest quote was accepted by the board for approximately $5,350.00. Purchase of said equipment was approved (Pepper, Jackson.) Nets are needed for the volleyball court and tennis court. Total of approximately $784 was approved (Newman, Jackson.) 
Library Report - NONE
Old Business – IMSAFE sent us a Thank You for the donation last month.
Live Local – a real estate company sent the Fire Department a check for $152.82 as a donation. They make this contribution (% of commission) when a property in this area is sold by them. 
The Board of Review members need to do training and will be setting that up through the Clerk.
We are still in transition from Rehmann to Clark Technical for our Information Technology.
Peddler Lake Road – Supervisor is in negotiations with Fisher/Idema and Ionia County on ways to improve/maintain this road with all the traffic.
New Business – Election agreements with the school districts that are in our township were signed by the clerk. These agreements are required every 4 years.
There is going to be another bridge closure in the Freeport area (Bowne 23 bridge.) Details to come.	
Other business – January 13th is the quarterly officers meeting.
Adjourned 8:17 pm (Shellenbarger, Newman)


Respectfully submitted – Denise Newman, Clerk, Campbell Township



